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NATIONAL PHOTOGRAPHY FESTIVAL




L to R Festival Director Jeff Moorfoot, Ballarat CEO Anthony Schinck   Ballarat Mayor Stephen Jones and DFB Inc President Julie Millowick at the press announcement of the Ballarat International Foto Biennale at the Ballarat Mining Exchange 

The Festival has a new name -  Ballarat International Foto Biennale – which will open at venues across the region from September 4th to October 4th 2009. Yes, it did come out of left field, and all of a sudden. But from the very start the DFB has been a work in progress, and we have developed the ability to think on our feet and continually change our direction 

or expectations depending on circumstances. We had put out feelers before the start of

DFB07 that we would consider moving the festival to somewhere where we might attract a bit more support and potential to grow the festival and make it more sustainable, but nothing really concrete eventuated. As recently as March this year we were ready to wind up the Association, pass our assets on to another festival and get our lives back. But with a few new board members, and a good deal of soul searching  we committed to go ahead with our third Festival. Then about a month ago Ballarat expressed interest in the possibility of hosting the Festival in 2009. As you can imagine it has been a pretty full on past month. The offer by the City of Ballarat was enticingly attractive, with seed funding, fantastic Core Program venues, funding application support, marketing support, an office, and the list goes on and on. The board spent many telephone hours discussing  pros and cons, and whether 13 months gave us  enough lead time to pull the event together in a new town.

But ultimately, the Ballarat offer was too good to refuse. We could have said let’s talk about it for 2011, but who knows what circumstances may change in the interim. Our first loyalty has always been to photography, and the chance to take what we have established in Daylesford to a much higher level, with more venues, better venues, a larger population base from which to draw our volunteers and audience, great public transport access, etc. etc. is something that has got us really excited. We don’t say farewell to Daylesford altogether. We still hope to have a substantial number of Fringe Program exhibitions in Daylesford and Hepburn Springs, as well as Clunes and hopefully the close proximity of Ballarat to Creswick will encourage  greater participation over there. And of course Trentham are well on the way to establishing a real niche in the Festival with exhibitions and workshops based around the alternative photographic processes. 

We obviously have a lot of work to do to get things up and running by September 09, but the

excitement of the move and the enthusiasm of a much expanded organising committee has given us all a second wind. We have already commenced discussions with more than 15 artists

regarding places in the 25 strong Core Program Exhibition line-up, including 7 international shows from places as diverse as China, Sweden, Canada, Lithuania, Poland and the US.

Stay tuned

For those of you who don’t know the area well. Ballarat is 45 kms South West from Daylesford.

It is Victorias fourth largest city, with a population approaching 100,000. It is the gateway to Western Victoria, just over 100 kms from Melbourne, 85 kms from Geelong and 120 kms from Bendigo. Ballarat is a town built on gold, a heritage which has left elegant architecture, broad streetscapes and cultivated European gardens. The city is easily accessed by daily shuttle bus service from Tullamarine and Avalon airports, plus road and rail access from Melbourne, Adelaide and all major Victorian regional centres. 


Daylesford WORDS IN WINTER Festival kicks off next weekend, August 1st with a stack of literary events across Daylesford and the rest of the Hepburn Shire. Included on the bill is an audiovisual presentation and lecture by Biennale President Julie Millowick on legendary US photographer Duane Michals. who combines text and sequential images in his photographic arts practice. Duane Michals' innovative photography has broken all the rules. His work is noted for its innovation and artistry, and his style often features the incorporation of text to examine emotion and philosophy narrative, text and photo stories. If you have a WORDS IN WINTER Program start time is advertised as 1.00 pm on Sunday August  at the Perfect Drop Wine Bar, 5 Howe Street Daylesford, In fact start time is 5.00 pm  If you get there at the time advertised in the program you’ll just have to spend four hours sampling the reds. Admission is just five bucks. No need to book, just pay at the door.
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There is no formal call for entry for the Core Program at Ballarat  as participation in the prestigious top end of the program is by invitation,  but that said, we are always interested in looking at work which may potentially be included.  If you have a show that is exciting, fresh, challenging, pushes boundaries or exhibits the ultimate in photographic craft, or preferably ticks most, if not all of those boxes, we would like to hear from you. But before you go stuffing a CD into an envelope, there are a couple of other criteria for Core Program participation.  Work must be previously un-exhibited if you are an Australian artist, or have had only limited exposure if you are an international based artist.  If your work is a variation on a well worn theme or technique we will probably not be interested. 

There will be a formal Call for Entry into the Fringe Program later in the year – probably early in November. To make sure you get the call when it goes out, get on our Email list via the website www.daylesfordfotobiennale.org.


The move to Ballarat means we will need to establish a  further Organising committee to take care of the many tasks that need to be done in Ballarat. We have an office upstairs in the Mining Exchange in Lydiard Street North where we will meet. You don’t have to be a photographer to be on the organising committee and you don’t have to commit your life for the next 15 months to be involved. There is a diverse range of tasks  which need to be undertaken – some requiring  lots of effort, some requiring minimal input. Some things need to be done now, and others not until we are a lot further down the track. The Ballarat organising committee will be made up of groups looking after  the areas of local sponsorship, venue management, Events and staging, volunteers recruitment and management plus a range of other tasks. Send us an email if you are interested in joining the Ballarat Organising Committee or would just like to know more details.

We also have a Melbourne group for those who are metro based and would like to get involved. The next Melbourne Group meeting is Tuesday July 29th at 7.00 pm. Send us an email for details

 
Daylesford Foto Biennale Inc. has been awarded Deductible Gift Recipient Status [DGR] which means that donations over $5 can be claimed as an income tax deduction. There are a few conditions attached to DGR donations. Funds must be kept in a separate Public Fund account, and only used for DFB cultural purposes. For the giver, donations must be unconditional – you can’t ask for anything in return, but rest assured your donation will be acknowledged in our publications and website. If you would like to join the list of supporters, please call or email  the festival office  to make your  donation.


For the immediate future we will continue to operate as the Daylesford Foto Biennale Inc. 

Members, in addition to a range of benefits including free entry to exhibitions and seminars, discounts on workshops and Ballarat International Foto Biennale merchandise, are eligible for nomination to DFB Inc board positions, and are entitled to vote at the DFB Inc AGM or Special Meetings. To become a member you must fill in the membership form [available to download from the website or call the office to have one posted or emailed out] 

and have your application endorsed by two existing DFB Inc. members. Membership runs from joining date to AGM following the 2009 Ballarat International Foto Biennale. Membership fee is $33 inc GST plus $11 inc GST joining fee. 

Renewal  notices for existing DFB Inc. members went out sometime ago. There is still a  sizeable proportion of members who have not renewed for 09. So if you have an invoice collecting dust in your in tray, please send your cheque as soon as possible – we need it!


The first Canberra National Festival of Photography VIVID opened on July 11th 2008 and runs through until October 12th. Over fifty national and ACT-based institutions are collaborating to present exhibitions, conferences and a range of events for photographers, photographic historians and everyone with an interest in photography. Check out the full program of events

at www.nla.gov.au/vivid.




Do you have a venue in Ballarat or environs, or the Hepburn Shire, which may be suitable for  hosting a Fringe exhibition or event during the Ballarat International Foto Biennale?  We are currently compiling a list of potential spaces. If you would like to be involved, or just find a out a bit more about  the Festival, please call the office on 5348 5703 or send us an email to <info@daylesfordfotobiennale.org> so we can discuss the possibility of your involvement.

                                                    WEBSITE

We were very close to launching our new website – and a big thanks to Jinny Coyle from Flux New Media for all the work she has put in on the site deveolpment to date – but with the move

to a new name we have to do a lot more work to develop our new Ballarat International Foto Biennale brand – so we will soldier on with the existing site for a little bit longer. All of our design work to date has been piecemeal due to the fact that contributions have come pro bono from a wide variety of sources, but look out for a new, consolidated identity coming soon.
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THE BIENNALE IS ON THE MOVE








                                WORD UP WITH DUANE MICHALS 





                                    EXHIBITION PROPOSALS





                     JOIN THE BALLARAT ORGANISING COMMITTEE





                                  TAX DEDUCTABLE DONATIONS
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